
 

Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula 
Council Meeting Highlights 

February 24, 2025 
 
The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Special Council Meeting held on 
February 24, 2025: 

• Council received a report from the Treasurer regarding the 2025 Operating 
Budget – Draft 1. 

• Pre-Budget approval was approved for time sensitive projects pertaining to 
Public Works, Parks and Facilities, and Fire Projects. 

• A Public Meeting for the 2025 Draft Budget will be held on March 10, 2025, at the 
Municipal Office and online via Zoom.  
 

The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Regular Council Meeting held on 
February 24, 2025: 

• Council approved the minutes of the February 10, 2025, Regular and Special 
Council Meetings. 

• Council received a delegation from Norm North regarding a Bird Relocation 
Program. 

• Council received a delegation from Climate Action and Waste Diversion 
Committee Chair, Mike Campbell, regarding the Municipality of Northern Bruce 
Peninsula’s 2023 Annual Emissions Report. 

• Council received a report from the Public Works Manager regarding the 2024-
2025 Lion's Head Drinking Water System Inspection Report. 

o It was noted that the report will be made available on the Municipal 
website for viewing. 

• Council received a report from the Municipal Law Enforcement Officer regarding 
the Parking By-law Amendment Survey Results. 

o Council approved the implementation of a reservation parking system at 
the Big Tub Parking Lot 

o It was noted that a report regarding the management of Big Tub 
Lighthouse will be presented at a later date. 



• Council directed staff to submit the Municipality’s position of no comment to the 
Bruce Planning and Economic Development Department for the lot addition for 
the property legally described as Concession 9 EBR Pts Lot 18 and 19 RP R190 
Parts 1; to 8 (Lindsay), Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula. 

• Council received a report from the Clerk regarding the appointment of a Marriage 
Commissioner. 

• Council deferred a report regarding the submission of the Municipality’s 
comments to the Bruce Planning and Economic Development Department 
pertaining to access and turning range for emergency service vehicles with 
regards to the severing a parcel of land for the property legally described as Plan 
Bury Pt Farm Lot 1 EBR (former St. Edmunds), Municipality of Northern Bruce 
Peninsula. 

o It was noted that the report was deferred until the March 10, 2025, Council 
Meeting.  

• Council directed staff to submit the Municipality’s position of no comment to the 
Bruce Planning and Economic Development Department with regards to the two 
easement applications for the properties legally described as Town Plot Bury 
EBR Block 1 PT – 17 Almack Beach Lane, and Town Plot Bury EBR Pt Farm; Lot 
1 RP 3R2492 Part 1, 19 Almack Beach Lane, (former St. Edmunds), Municipality 
of Northern Bruce Peninsula. 

• Council received the Accounts Payable Voucher for January 2025 in the amount 
of $681,314.59. 

• Council received several correspondence items as information.  
• Council supported a proclamation from Autism Ontario regarding World Autism 

Day. 
• Council supported a resolution from Peterborough County regarding proposed 

U.S. tariffs on Canadian goods.  
• Council approved three by-laws, Establishing the Retention Periods for certain 

documents and records, Adoption of a Policy for Asbestos Management, and a 
Confirmatory By-law.  

 
Council Meeting Highlights are provided in this format for convenience only and are 
not approved Council Meeting Minutes. For a more detailed description of the 
meeting, please view Council Meeting Minutes on our municipal website. For more 
information, please contact Cathy Addison, Clerk, at clerk@northernbruce.ca  

http://www.northbrucepeninsula.ca/
mailto:clerk@northernbruce.ca
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